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Summary:-

Rule 15.1 of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules deals with the procedure in respect of occasions where decisions taken by the Executive are urgent and where the call-in procedure should not apply.  In such instances the Mayor must agree that the decision proposed is reasonable in the circumstances and should be treated as a matter of urgency.

The record of the decision and the Decision Notice needs to state that the decision is urgent and not subject to call-in.  Decisions, which have been taken under the urgency provisions, must be reported to the next available meeting of the Council together with the reasons for urgency.

1.0  At the meeting of the Executive on 30 August 2005, the Executive considered a report from the Town Clerk and Chief Executive on the Reorganisation of the Management Structure of Carlisle City Council.

1.1  The recommendations of the Executive are to be considered by the City Council at its meeting on 13 September 2005.  If a call-in was received, the call-in procedures would overlap the City Council meeting of 13 September 2005.  The Town Clerk and Chief Executive is making a presentation on the proposals to the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee at a special meeting on 23 August 2005 and the feedback from that meeting was submitted to the Executive.

1.2  Any delay caused by the call-in process would delay the progress of the first stage of the re-organisation process, which will in turn delay the second stage of the re-organisation as this needs to begin end of October / beginning of November 2005.  The Town Clerk & Chief Executive is concerned that the re-organisation proposals are effected as speedily as possible, in order to alleviate the inevitable anxieties that staff feel during this time.

1.3  For the above reason, the Mayor agreed that the above decision was urgent and that the call-in process should not be applied.

2.0  Also at the Executive meeting on 30 August 2005, the Executive considered a report from the Head of Economic and Community Development on the Carlisle Renaissance Implementation Team.  The Executive have decided to recommend to the City Council that a supplementary estimate of £1,020,000 to cover the period to 31 March 2009 be granted towards the cost of the Implementation Team.

2.1  The recommendations of the Executive are to be considered by the City Council at its meeting on 13 September 2005.  If a call-in was received, the call-in procedures would overlap the City Council meeting of 13 September 2005.  As the Executive is making a recommendation to the City Council and it is a matter for the City Council to decide on whether a supplementary estimate should be granted, and in order to avoid an undue delay in a decision being taken, the Mayor has agreed that the above decision was urgent and that the call-in process should not be applied.

Recommendation:-

That the position be noted.
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Ian Dixon
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 7033

J M Egan
Head of Legal and Democratic Services
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